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July   29,   2020  

Dear   Students   and   Parents,  

Usually,   I   start   the   school   year   by   making   a   comment   about   the   speed   at   which   our   summer   has   gone   zooming   by,   but  
I’m   not   sure   that’s   applicable   to   the   summer   of   2020.    It   was   sort   of   hard   to   tell   where   “summer”   started   with   our   last  
couple   months   of   school   occurring   with   no   kids   in   the   building   and   no   traditional   “end   of   school   year”   stuff.    It   has  
been   odd   to   say   the   least,   but   we   are   approaching   August   1,   and   that   means   a   new   semester   is   upon   us.   As   with   every  
other   year,   there   are   changes   at   HHS,   and   the   most   significant   each   year   is   the   change   in   people.  
We   have   some   new   staff   in   the   building   again   this   year.    There   are   five   new   educators   that   will   be   working   in   HHS  
this   year   (4   teachers   and   a   paraprofessional).    Craig   Hall   will   be   teaching   English.   Adam   Jantzi   will   be   running  
Strength   &   Conditioning   classes.    Jacob   McLain   will   teach   mathematics,   and   Morgan   Sentelle   will   be   our   new   HS/MS  
Band   Director.    All   of   them   have   previous   teaching   experience   and   will   be   helping   us   out   with   other   duties   for  
extra-curricular   coaching/sponsoring   as   well.    In   addition   to   that,   Allegra   Woollen   will   be   our   new   Media   Center   para,  
who   will   also   manage   the   Credit   Recovery   program   from   that   part   of   the   building.    We're   really   excited   to   have   these  
new   people   on   staff   to   help   our   kids   excel!  
I’ve   also   made   comments   about   hoping   to   teach   our   students   to   show   flexibility   and   resilience   as   the   world   changes  
around   them.    This   year,   more   than   ever,   that   need   is   paramount!   We   have   been   working   hard   to   come   up   with   plans  
for   getting   kids   back   to   school   safely   this   fall.    A   large   team   was   assembled   to   help   provide   perspectives   from   all  
different   angles   in   the   HPS   system,   with   the   idea   that   we   want   to   do   the   most   we   possibly   can   to   help   our   students  
continue   learning   and   preparing   for   their   futures,   while   considering   their   physical,   emotional   and   psychological   well  
being.    It’s   been   tough!    The   target   continues   to   move   each   day,   but   we’re   committed   to   staying   connected   to   our   kids  
and   giving   them   opportunities   to   learn   and   grow.    What   that   looks   like   to   start   the   year   may   be   different   than   what   it  
will   look   like   a   few   months   in,   but   we’re   preparing   ourselves   to   be   agile   and   adjust   to   whatever   health   conditions   are  
prevalent   at   the   time.    Showing   flexibility   is   an   absolute   necessity   not   only   from   our   staff,   but   also   from   students   and  
parents/guardians.   The   more   we   cooperate   and   work   as   a   team,   the   smoother   our   path   will   be   to   get   through   these  
tough   times.    Be   prepared   to   adjust   to   a   few   practices   and   procedures   that   are   not   in   our   usual   bag   of   tools.    We’ll   do  
whatever   we   need   to   do   to   help   our   kids!  
Our   hope   again   this   year   is   to   make   HHS   an   inviting,   effective   place   for   students   to   learn   and   grow.    There   are   many  
questions   about   how   this   year   will   progress,   and   at   the   present   time,   we   can’t   answer   all   of   them,   but   want   to   be  
prepared   to   adjust   as   the   year   goes   along.    We   hope   you’re   all   safe   and   healthy,   and   we   look   forward   to   seeing   you   in  
our   building   again   this   August!  
  
Robert   Drews,   Principal  
Holdrege   High   School   
 

Updated   health   information   and   requirements   for   transportation   will   be   included   with   the  
Return   to   School   plan   to   be   distributed   from   HPS   Central   Office.  

 



IMPORTANT   DATES   AND   TIMES:  
August   3 - Freshmen,   New   Student,   and   Parent   Orientation    (A-L   7:00pm   /   M-Z   7:45pm)   in   The   Tassel.  
August   3 - HS   Open   House   8:00pm   (following   New   Student   Orientations)  
 
August   6 - Fall   Parent/Athlete   Meeting      7:00pm   (various   rooms   HHS   &   Tassel)  
August   6-13 - “Flipped   Orientation”   available   to   returning   students   via   email   link  
 
August   10 - First   day   of   FB/SB/GGO/BT/VB/CC   practices.    Physicals   must   be   completed   before   students  

may   practice.    Signed    Student   Activities   Guidelines    and    Participation   Consent    forms   must  
be   signed   prior   to   the   third   practice.  

August   10 - Freshman,   New   Student     Make-Up   Orientation    at   7:00pm   in   The   Tassel  
August   13 - First   day   of   school.    Period   1   begins   at   8:00   a.m.   All   buildings   on   Fri.   dismissal   schedule..   
 

 
NEW   STAFF   AT   HHS    –   We   again   have   some   new   faces   as   educators   in   our   building   for   19-20.   Craig   Hall  
will   be   teaching   English   and   Speech   and   starting   his   coaching   duties   with   Head   Girls   Golf.   Mr.   Hall   is   originally  
from   Bassett,   NE   and   recently   taught   at   Morril   (NE)   HS.    Adam   Janzti   will   be   our   new   Strength   and  
Conditioning   coordinator.    He   began   his   duties   already   this   summer   with   workouts   starting   in   June.    He   will   also  
be   coaching   FB   and   TR.    Jacob   McLain   comes   to   us   from   Scottsbluff   HS,   where   he   taught   Math.    Mr.   McLain  
will   be   our   new   FB   coach.    His   wife   is   taking   over   our   Pre-K   program   at   HES.    Morgan   Sentelle   will   be   the   new  
HS/MS   Instrumental   Music   teacher.    She   is   originally   from   Lexington   and   was   recently   teaching   at   Cambridge  
Public   Schools.    We   also   have   a   new   para   in   the   building,   as   Allegra   Woollen   will   be   our   Media   Para   who   will  
also   manage   our   Credit   Recovery   courses   on   Odysseyware.   We   are   excited   about   how   our   new   staff   will   bring  
energy   and   perspectives   into   a   veteran   group   of   educators   at   HHS!  

 

IMPORTANT   INFORMATION   FOR   THE   BEGINNING   OF   SCHOOL:  

FRESHMEN/NEW   STUDENT/PARENT   ORIENTATION   &   BOOT   CAMP     -    All  
Freshmen,   and   students   new   to   Holdrege   High   School,   and   their   parents   need   to   attend  
an   orientation/boot   camp   session   on    Monday,   August   3rd   at   7:00   and   7:45pm .   in   The  
Tassel.    Students   with   a   last   name   A-L   will   be   at   7pm   with   the   M-Z   at   7:45pm.    We   will  

review   important   information   for   the   beginning   of   school,   as   well   as   answer   questions,   talk   about  
concerns   you   may   have,   and   tour   HHS.    Only   one   parent/guardian   is   asked   to   be   present   for   the   session  
to   help   limit   our   numbers   for   social   distancing   purposes.    All   must   pay   the   $30   computer   fee   or   sign   a  
waiver   if   qualifying   for   Free/Reduced   lunch..    We   hope   to   see   all   of   the   freshmen   and   new   students   at  
the   orientation!   

RETURNING   STUDENT   ORIENTATION/BOOTCAMP   ONLINE   AGAIN !!   -  
Students   who   attended   HHS   during   the   19-20   school   year   will   not   be   required   to   attend   an  
orientation   session,   but   will   instead   go   through   a   “Flipped”   Orientation.    Each   student   will  
receive   instructions   via   school   email   accounts   on   how   to   access   a   video   of   the   orientation  

session.    They’ll   also   be   asked   to   follow   a   link   for   a   few   quick   questions   after   viewing   the   video   to  
verify   that   they’ve   been   provided   the   information   needed   at   the   start   of   the   year.    We   still   recommend  
that   parents/guardians   view   the   video   as   well,   but   will   send   the   links   only   to   the   student   accounts.  
Forms   and   other   papers   will   be   distributed   to   the   students   when   they   come   in   the   office   between   August  
6    and   13,   or   on   the   first   day   of   school.    We’re   taking   advantage   of   the   technology   available   to   us   for   a  
more   efficient   way   to   start   our   school   year!  

 

 



NO   VISITORS/PARENTS   at   START   OF   DAY   WITHOUT   PRIOR   APPROVAL   -    To  
facilitate   our   health   protocols,   we   ask   that   no   visitors   or   parents   come   into   the   building   at   the  
start   of   the   school   day   without   prior   approval   from   administration.    By   8:30   or   so,   you   may  
use   the   doorbell/buzzer   to   be   allowed   inside,   but   at   the   start   of   the   day,   we   will   be  
monitoring   temperatures   and   controlling   access   by   students   according   to   our   Return   to  
School   Plan   dealing   with   the   current   pandemic.  

 

 

VISITOR   POLICY   AT   HPS   BUILDINGS   ALTERED   FOR   SAFETY:     With   renewed   focus   on   the   safety  
practices   and   protocols   used   in   public   schools   across   the   country,   HPS   has   standardized   and   updated   the  
way   visitors   will   be   handled   in   each   student   attendance   center.     ALL    individuals   entering   the   building   for  
any   duration   of   time   will   be   required   to   sign   in   upon   entering   and   sign   out   upon   leaving.    In   addition,   all  
buildings   will   have   common   bright   colored   lanyards   and   visitor   badges   that   must   be   displayed   at   all   times  
while   in   the   building   during   the   school   day.     This   includes    ALL    visitors,   including   parents,   spouses   of   staff,  
college   representatives,   practicum   students,   vendors   and   maintenance   service   personnel.    Those   individuals  
who   have   regular   patterns   with   their   visits   may   be   assigned   a   visitor   badge   to   keep   on   their   own,   but   will   still  
be   asked   to   sign   in   and   out   with   each   visit.   

 

 

GUIDANCE   OFFICE   HOURS   FOR   REGISTRATION     –    The   Guidance   Office   will   be   open   by  
APPOINTMENT   ONLY    from   8:00am-3:00pm   starting   Monday,   August   3    for   any   new   students   who   have   yet  
to   register   for   courses   or   enroll   at   HHS   for   the   2020-21   school   year.   All    Additional   information   is   available   by  
calling   the   high   school   office   at   995-6558   or   calling   the   Guidance   Office   directly   at   995-8988.  

 

ACTIVITY   FEE   POLICY:     With   the   continual   reduction   in   resources   made   available   to   our   district,   and   no  
shortage   of   new   mandates   from   the   state   and   federal   level,   funding   is   becoming   an   ever   increasing   problem.    In  
order   to   maintain   our   current   level   of   offerings   in   the   activities   arena,   the   board   of   education   has   authorized   a  
“Pay   to   Participate”   fee   structure   for   all   activities.    Students   will   be   asked   to   pay   a   $30   fee   per   activity   season  
(fall/winter/spring),   with   a   cap   of   $150   per   household.    Activities   that   run   for   more   than   one   season   (band/swing  
choir/FFA/   etc.)   will   have   a   season   designated.  

 

STUDENT-PARENT   HANDBOOK   OPTIONS   –    In   our   continuing   efforts   to   become   more   efficient   and   to  
communicate   in   a   timely   manner,   we   rely   on   more   electronic/digital   communication   routes  
between   the   school   and   our   patrons.   We   have   already   moved   in   that   direction   with   the   HHS  
Newsletter    and   continue   to   do   so   with   the   yearly   Student-Parent   Handbook.   The   default   this   year  
will   be   for   a   digital   version,   that   will   be   sent   to   all   students   at   their   duster.org   account,   and   to   all  
parent   contacts   in   our   system,   as   well   as   being   posted   on   our   website.    If   you   wish   to   have   a  

printed   copy,   we’ll   have   a   form   for   you   to   sign   requesting   such,   and   will   get   it   to   you   as   soon   as   possible.    This  
helps   to   reduce   our   paper   handling   and   overall   costs.     All   students   will   be   given   printed   copies   of   the   necessary  
receipts/forms   from   the   back   of   the   handbook,   but   we   would   like   to   reduce   our   need   to   print   hard   copies   as  
much   as   possible.   

 

 



HHS   MAILING   ADDRESS:    We   have   a   request   from   our   local   postmaster   that   all   correspondence  
to   HHS   or   any   HPS   building   have   “PO   Box   2002”   on   it.    We   are   continuing   to   update   our   outgoing  
correspondence   to   reflect   this   change   and   to   try   to   reduce   confusion   as   much   as   possible.   

 

CELL   PHONE   POLICY:     Please   note   that   the   consequences   for   use   of   cellphones   during  
inappropriate   times   (Start   of   School–   End   of   School   Day   w/   exception   during   Lunch   in   approved  
areas   ONLY)   will   again   be   in   effect   for   this   year.    When   phones   are   turned   in   to   the   office   by   any  
staff   members,   the   fine   will   be   $20   for   the   phone   to   be   returned.    Phones   will   be   turned   off   and   kept  
in   the   office   until   the   fine   is   paid.   The   administration   reserves   the   right   to   keep   the   phone   until   the   end   of   the   year  
in   cases   of   significant   behavior   issues.   
 

 

 

 

STUDENT   DRESS:      Remember,   all   clothes   that   promote   drugs,   alcohol,   or   tobacco   products   are   not   allowed  
at   school.    Clothing   with   suggestive   or   profane   messages   will   also   not   be   allowed   at   school.  
Midriff   tops   are   prohibited   as   well.    In   addition,   tops   with   bare   shoulders,   an   open   back,   or  
spaghetti   or   string   straps   will   not   be   allowed   at   school.    Any   other   clothing   item   that   is  
determined   to   be   disruptive   of   the   educational   process   will   not   be   permitted.    The   student   dress  
code   applies   to   the   school   day   as   well   as   all   school   activities.    We   appreciate   your   support   in  

these   matters.    Please   review   the   handbook   for   additional   items   regarding   student   dress.  

 

TOBACCO,   ALCOHOL,   OR   CONTROLLED   SUBSTANCES   POLICY   FOR   ACTIVITIES:     The   policy  
related   to   student   use   of   alcohol,   tobacco,   and/or   illegal   drugs   in   the   Activities   Guidelines   was   changed  
beginning   with   the   2001-2002   school   year.    Please   be   aware   of   the   following   provision   in   the   Activities  
Guidelines:  

“The   rules   involving   the   use,   possession,   or   distribution   of   tobacco,   alcoholic   beverages,   controlled   substances,   and   Code  
of   Conduct   activities   are   to   be   in   effect   from   the   earlier   of   the   NSAA   first   allowable   fall   practice   date,   if   a   student   is  
involved   in   a   fall   sport,   or   the   first   day   of   school   through   the   last   school   activity   of   the   school   year.    Students   are   under  
these   guidelines   for   the   entire   school   year,   regardless   if   they   are   currently   participating   in   an   activity   or   not.”  

According   to   the   guidelines,   students   are   under   this   policy   from   the   first   date   of   fall   practice   or   the   first   day   of  
school,   whichever   is   earlier,   through   the   last   school   activity   of   the   school   year.    Students   are   covered   by   the  
policy   for   the   entire   school   year,   including   times   they   are   not   participating   in   an   activity.    This   means   that   the  
policy   is   effective   beginning   August   10,   2020.  

 

ACTIVITY   TICKETS :       Activity   Tickets   are   available   to   all   Holdrege   High   School   students   for   $35.    The  
Activity   Tickets   will   admit   you   to   all   home   Holdrege   High   School   contests   with   the   exception   of   any  
tournament,   Central   Conference   activity,   district   contest,   or   state   contest   that   we   may   host.    The   tickets   may   be  
purchased   in   the   Holdrege   High   School   Office.    All   students   who   are   participating   in   one   or   more   NSAA  
sponsored   activity   (athletics,   band,   chorus,   play   production,   and   speech)   or   dance/cheer   squads,   will   be   required  
to   purchase   an   activity   ticket.   

STUDENT   PLANNERS :     The   faculty   at   Holdrege   High   School   will   again   be   using   student   planners.    The  
planner   program   enhances   the   curriculum   by   teaching   students   the   important   skills   of   time   management,  
organization,   goal   setting,   and   study   skills.      In   addition,   the   planners   will   be   used   as   the   student’s   hallway   pass  
and   admit   slip   to   class   after   being   absent.    The   planners   also   provide   a   valuable   tool   for   parents   to  
communicate   with   their   students   and   teachers.    Parents   are   encouraged   to   review   the   planner   with  
their   student   to   keep   current   with   their   work   in   school.    This   year,   planners   will   be   provided   to  
students   free   of   charge   at   the   start   of   the   year,   but   we   will   charge   $5   for   any   replacements.  
Students   will   need   their   planners   on   the   first   day   of   classes!  

 

 



 

OPEN   HOUSE :     Holdrege   High   School’s   Open   House    will   again   be   early   this   year,   as   we   have   moved   it   to   the  
night   of   Orientation   for   our   new   students   on   Tuesday,   August   3   at   7:45   p.m.    You   can   pick   up   your   student’s  
schedule   in   the   Commons   as   you   enter   the   building,   then   head   to   the   classrooms   to   visit   with   teachers   as   you  
like.    Not   all   staff   members   will   be   available,   as   the   earlier   date   means   some   are   not   back   in   Holdrege   yet,   but  
we   feel   this   will   be   a   better   situation   for   our   new   students   to   have   staff   in   the   building   when   they   tour   again  
before   the   year   starts.    With   the   change   in   Orientation   for   returning   students,   the   Open   House   will   be   a   great  
time   to   come   in   and   try   your   new   locker   after   picking   up   your   schedule,   however,   that   can   be   done   any   time  
after   the   7th   as   well.   We   ask   that   you   limit   attendance   to   HHS   students   +1   for   this   event   (only   1   parent/guardian  
per   student)   due   to   health   requirements   at   the   time.   

 

SCHOOL   PICTURES :     School   pictures   will   not   be   taken   until   Thursday,   September   9  
this   year.    More   information   on   that   process   will   be   available   with   the   September   2020  
HHS   Newsletter.  

 

STUDENT   ABSENCES:      If   your   student   is   absent   on   any   day,   please   call   the   school   office   before   8:00   a.m.   to  
inform   us   of   the   absence.    If   you   know   ahead   of   time   that   your   student   will   be   absent,   please   send   a   note   or   call  
the   school   office.   All   student   absences   require   a   contact   from   a   parent   or   guardian.  

ABSENCE/TARDY   POLICY:      For   a   student   to   earn   full   credit   during   a   semester,   he   or   she   must   attend   at  
least   90%   of   the   class   sessions.    Students   who   pass   the   course   but   attend   less   than   90%   of   the   class   sessions   will  
earn   reduced   credit   towards   graduation.     Tardy   totals   will   also   be   figured   in   the   office   related   to   absences.  
Every   3   tardies   after   3   in   a   class   cause   a   student   to   be   assigned   1   additional   absence   for   that   semester.    For  
excessive   absence,   students   may   be   allowed   to   serve   detentions   to   make   up   time   as   arranged   by   the  
administration.    Deadlines   may   be   established   for   such   practices.    More   detailed   information   is   available   in   the  
2020-21    Student/Parent   Handbook,   which   can   also   be   found   on   our   school’s   website    (    www.dusters.org )    under  
the   HS   Information   section.   

HOMECOMING:     Homecoming   for   the   2020-21    school   year   has   been   scheduled   for   Friday,   October  
2,   when   Holdrege   plays   Minden   in   football.    The   coronation   will   take   place   on   the   track   in   front   of   the  
stadium   at   the   conclusion   of   the   game.    The   parade   will   begin   at   2:00pm   on   Friday,   October   2    and   will  
follow   the   traditional   route   down   East   Avenue   to   the   courthouse.    More   details   will   be   distributed   to   the  
students   as   the   date   approaches.   

BODY   PIERCING   JEWELRY   AND   TATTOOS:      As   per   board   policy,   body   piercing   and   tattoos   that  
administration   determined   to   be   disruptive   to   the   educational   process   are   not   allowed   at   Holdrege   High   School.  
Students   who   come   to   school   or   a   school   activity   with   unacceptable   body   piercing   jewelry,   will   be   asked   to  
remove   the   jewelry.    Students   with   disruptive   tattoos   will   be   asked   to   cover   them   at   school   and   at   any   school  
activity   or   function.    Students   who   refuse   to   follow   this   policy   will   be   subject   to   additional   consequences   such   as  
detentions,   suspensions,   and   expulsions.  

BOOK   BAGS:      Just   a   reminder   that   students   may   bring   book   bags/backpacks   to   and   from   school,   but   they   are  
to   be   kept   in   student   lockers   until   students   leave   the   building.   Exceptions   must   be   approved   by   administration.  

 

 

 

 

http://www.dusters.org/


PARKING   AND   TRAFFIC :     The   parking   lot   is   striped   with   white   and   yellow   lines   where   parking   is   allowed.  
Yellow   parking   spaces   are   for   faculty   and   staff,   while   white   spaces   are   for   students.    Please   note   that   this   year,  
there   will   be   no   student   parking   on   the   east   side   of   the   gym   during   the   school   day.    In   addition,   the   parking   area  
on   the   northwest   corner   of   the   building   will   not   be   available   for   any   vehicles   until   after   9:00am   each   school   day  
through   October.    This   is   the   area   the   marching   band   uses   for   practice   and   it   is   marked   with   blue   lines.   Students  
who   park   in   faculty   parking   areas   during   the   school   day   are   subject   to   the   loss   of   open   campus   privileges   during  
lunch   and/or   other   disciplinary   actions.    We   appreciate   everyone   using   caution   and   care   as   they   drive   on   and  
near   the   high   school   grounds.    Students   who   drive   recklessly   on   or   near   Holdrege   High   School,   or   during   lunch,  
may   lose   their   open   campus   privileges   during   lunch   as   well.    In   addition,   as   a   part   of   our   school   safety   plan,  
students   and   staff   will   be   required   to   register   their   vehicles   to   park   on   school   grounds   during   the   school   day   this  
year.    Students   will   be   issued   parking   stickers   to   place   on   their   windshields   for   each   car   they   drive   to   school.  
Students   may   register   as   many   cars   as   needed   in   the   office.   Failure   to   display   the   permits   may   result   in   fines   or  
other   disciplinary   actions.    We   appreciate   you   working   with   us   to   help   create   an   orderly   environment   both   inside  
and   outside   our   building.  

DRIVING   ON   SCHOOL   PERMITS:          In   the   past,   we   have   had   some   students   who   abuse   the   privileges  
associated   with   school   permits   or   who   don’t   understand   the   limitations   on   students   driving   with   a   school   permit.  
Here   are   the   guidelines   for   driving   on   school   permits   as   outlined   by   ,   Mr.   Mike   Henry   -   Phelps   County   Attorney:  

● Students   are   permitted   to   drive   to   and   from   school   on   the   most   direct   route.  
● Students   may    only    drive   to   activities   and   practices   in   which   the   student   is   a   participant.  
● Students   may   drive   to   their   own   home   for   lunch,   but   otherwise,   driving   at   lunch   is   not   permitted.  
● Students   may   not   have   passengers   in   their   vehicle.  

If   you   have   additional   questions   regarding   the   use   of   school   permits,   please   feel   free   to   contact   Mr.   Drews,   HHS  
Principal,   Mr.   Henry,   Phelps   County   Attorney,   Mr.   Gene   Samuelson,   Phelps   County   Sheriff,   or   Mr.   Dennis  
DaMoude,   Holdrege   Police   Chief.  

CLOSED   CAMPUS   LUNCH   FOR   FRESHMAN   &   SOPHOMORES   –    The   school   board   voted   to   approve   a  
plan   to   close   campus   for   lunch   for   all   freshmen   students   beginning   with   the   2008-2009   school   year.   Sophomores  
were   added   to   that   category   the   following   year.     Students   classified   as   Juniors   or   above   still  
have   open   campus   privileges,   provided   they   do   not   violate   the   rules   established   by   the   district  
or   the   administration.    The   only   way   a   student   may   leave   campus   for   lunch   is   by   having   a  
parent   sign   the   student   out   for   the   period.    To   accommodate   the   number   of   students   staying   on  
campus   for   lunch,   HHS   will   be   running   2   lunches   each   day   of   the   week.    All   courses   affected  
will   be   designated   as   a   “1 st    Lunch”   or   “2 nd    Lunch”   at   the   start   of   each   new   semester   to   keep   numbers   balanced.   

SENIOR   PHOTOS   NEEDED! :         Seniors.....among   the   many   responsibilities   of   seniors   during   their   last   year  
in   high   school   is   to   turn   in   two   senior   photos   to   the   yearbook   advisor,   Mrs.   Steen.    The   yearbook   staff   needs   one  
color   senior   photo.    This   color   photo   should   be   a   “waist-up”   photo.    This   photo   cannot   be   a   close-up   or   “mug”  
shot.   The   yearbook   staff   has   to   “literally”   cut   down   the   photos,   so   a   close-up   or   “mug”   shot   would   just   show   the  
person's   face   in   next   year’s   yearbook.    The   second   photo   should   be   a   mug   shot.   This   photo   is   for   the   Daily  
Citizen’s   special   Graduation   section   in   next   May’s   newspaper.    For   the   best   quality,   this   photo   should   be   a   black  
and   white   photo,   but   the   Citizen   will   convert   color   “mug   shots”   also.  

 

 

 

 

 

BELL   SCHEDULE   FOR   2020-21   SCHOOL   YEAR :     The   Monday-Thursday   (Regular)   and   Friday   bell  
schedules   will   basically   run   on   the   same   schedule   as   last   year.    We   no   longer   have   any   “Zero”   hour   classes   that  
will   start   at   7am.   School   will   run   from   8:00am-3:37pm   on   Mon-Thurs   and   from   8:00am   -1:37pm   on   Fridays    We  
will   be   holding   two   lunches   during   5 th    period   on   Mon-Thurs   and   two   lunches   during   6 th    period   on   Fridays.    The  
bell   schedule   for   the   2020-2021   school   year   is   as   follows:  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARKING   AT   ACTIVITIES :        Parking   at   activities   can   be   an  
adventure,   although   the   situation   has   improved   tremendously   the   past   several   years.    If   you   attend   one   of   our  
activities,   please   be   sure   to   park   in   one   of   the   painted   stalls.    Please    do   not    park   in   the   driving   lanes,   along   curbs  
that   are   painted   yellow,   in   spaces   reserved   for   drivers   with   handicaps,   or   in   areas   marked   with    No   Parking    signs.  
Remember   that   the   area   in   front   of   the   bus   barns   is   marked   with    No   Parking    signs.      In   addition,   the   area  
directly   in   front   of   the   main   doors   on   the   south   side   of   Holdrege   High   is   marked   with    No   Parking   Anytime    signs.  
If   you   park   in   one   of   these   areas,   you   may   be   asked   to   move   your   vehicle   and/or   have   your   vehicle   towed   at  
your   expense.    Additional   parking   spaces   are   available   on   the   east   and   west   sides   of   Holdrege   Middle   School.  
We   appreciate   your   help   in   parking   in   an   orderly   manner   that   will   help   everyone   safely   utilize   our   parking   lot   to  
its   capacity.  

 

KIDS   CONNECTION:         All   students   will   receive   a   copy   of   the   Kids   Connection   application   form.    Kids   Connection  
is   the   Nebraska   Children’s   Health   Insurance   Program   through   the   Nebraska   Health   and   Human   Services   System.    The  
purpose   of   this   program   is   to   provide   health   coverage   to   uninsured   children   across   the   State   of   Nebraska.    A   copy   of   the  
Federal   Income   Guidelines   for   eligibility   to   this   program   is   included   with   this   mailing.    For   more   information   regarding   this  
program,   please   call   toll-free   to    1-877-632-5437    or   go   to   the   website   listed   below:   
 

https://www.sas-mn.com/k12enronline/links/2020/ne/f1511_1513ne.html  
 

DUAL   CREDIT/COLLEGE   CLASSES:     Holdrege   High   School   is   always   looking   for   ways   to   expand   our  
dual-credit/post-secondary   offerings   for   our   student   body.    We   have   begun   to   place   more   emphasis   on   the   use   of  

distance   learning   technology,   and   still   have   Learning   Center   Courses   from   Central   Community  
College   at   Holdrege   High   School   as   we   have   for   the   past   several   years.    Junior   and   senior   students  
are   encouraged   to   examine   the   options   that   may   currently   be   available   for   classes   that   can   include  
college   credit,   or   courses   articulated   for   future   credit   at   CCC.    For   Learning   Center   Courses,  
students   may   contact   the   Holdrege   High   School   office   during   operating   hours.     Students   who   have  
already   signed   up   to   take   a   CCC   course   during   the   fall   semester   should   stop   in   the   Guidance   Office  

beginning    August   1st    to   complete   their   course   registration.    College   credit   is   only   a   few   steps   away!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.sas-mn.com/k12enronline/links/2020/ne/f1511_1513ne.html


HOLDREGE   FFA   TO   HOLD   KICK   OFF   PICNIC :    The   Holdrege   FFA   Chapter   plans   to   hold  
its   third   annual   Kick-off   Picnic   on   Tuesday,   August   18   at   the   South   Shelter   at   North   Park   starting  
at   7:00   pm.     Generally,   all   FFA   members   and   their   families   are   invited,   along   with   any   students  
who   want   to   join   FFA   this   school   year.   There   may   be   some   limitations   this   year   due   to   the  
pandemic   restrictions.    Mr.   Moore   will   make   sure   that   info   gets   out   in   a   timely   manner.    Chapter  

sponsors   will   be   serving   hamburgers,   hot   dogs,   chips   and   drinks.   
Parents   and   sponsors   usually   meet   to   inform   parents   about   the   re-formed   FFA   Alumni   Support   group   and   their  
activities.    The   Support   Group   acts   as   a   booster   club   for   the   FFA   Chapter   and   more   supporters   are   needed   to  
keep   this   group   growing.    Parents   and   other   community   members   are   encouraged   to   be   a   part   of   the   group.    At  
this   time   the   group   would   meet   monthly   during   the   school   year   at   the   same   time   as   the   FFA   Chapter   meetings.  

FFA   members,   parents   and   supporters   should   mark   the   FFA   Kick-off   Picnic   on   their   calendars   for   Tuesday,  
August   18   at   North   Park   starting   at   7:00pm.    If   there   are   any   questions   please   contact   the   FFA   Advisor,   Jeff  
Moore   at   Holdrege   High   School.  
 
 
BULLYING:        While   it   may   appear   to   be   a   harmless   rite   of   passage,   bullying   can   have   detrimental   and   even  
deadly   consequences   for   some   students.    Reports   from   Norway,   England,   and   Japan   indicate   that   students   have  
allegedly   committed   suicide   following   episodes   of   severe   bullying.    A   1997   article   in   USA  
Today   concluded,   “bullying   is   rampant   in   U.S.   schools”.    There   is   a   growing   consensus  
among   researchers   that   bullying   in   schools   is   a   “worldwide   problem”   that   can   negatively  
impact   the   general   school   climate   and   students’   right   to   attend   safe   schools   free   from   fear.  

But   what   exactly   is   bullying?    Bullying   refers   to   repeated   oppression,   either   physical  
or   psychological,   of   a   less   powerful   person   by   a   more   powerful   person   or   group.    The  
essential   ingredient   is   a   power   imbalance   that   makes   possible   the   ill   treatment   of   the   victim.  
In   studies   of   bullying,   the   most   commonly   reported   form   was   verbal   abuse   and   harassment,  
followed   by   nasty   comments   about   physical   appearance,   and   social   bullying.    Social   bullying,   a   more   subtle  
form   of   isolation   resulting   from   the   exclusion   of   students   from   peer   friendship   groups,   was   found   to   be   perhaps  
“the   most   pernicious.”  

Researchers   point   out   that   bullying   consists   of   direct   behaviors,   such   as   teasing,   taunting,   threatening,  
hitting,   and   stealing,   carried   out   by   one   or   more   students   against   a   victim.    In   addition   to   direct   attacks,   bullying  
can   also   be   indirect,   for   example,   socially   isolating   a   student   through   intentional   exclusion.    Whether   direct   or  
indirect,   the   key   component   of   bullying   is   that   physical   or   psychological   intimidation   occurs   repeatedly   over  
time,   creating   an   ongoing   pattern   of   harassment   and   abuse.  

Bullying   behaviors   may   result   in   serious   consequences   for   everyone   involved.    Studies   conducted   in  
Scandinavian   countries   and   elsewhere   by   D.   Olweus   revealed   a   strong   correlation   between   bullying   other  
students   during   school   years   and   criminal   behavior   as   adults.    Olweus’   study   in   1993   indicated   that   60%   of  
students   who   were   characterized   as   bullies   in   grades   6   through   9   ran   up   at   least   one   criminal   conviction   by   age  
24.    Another   study   pointed   out   that   chronic   bullies   seem   to   maintain   their   negative   behaviors   into   their   adult  
years,   greatly   lessening   their   ability   to   develop   and   maintain   positive   relationships   as   adults.    Bullying  
frequently   causes   the   victims   to   become   fearful   of   school   and   to   view   it   as   an   unsafe   and   unhappy   place.    Being  
bullied   may   also   lead   to   depression   and   low   self-esteem,   problems   that   can   carry   into   adulthood.    Various   reports  
and   studies   have   established   that   approximately   15%   of   students   are   either   bullied   regularly   or   are   initiators   of  
bullying   behaviors.    Typically,   boys   engage   in   bullying   behaviors   more   frequently   than   girls   do.    While   bullying  
behaviors   are   generally   higher   among   elementary   and   middle   level   students,   it   is   still   an   issue   in   high   school.  

Bullying   behaviors   are   not   acceptable   at   Holdrege   High   School   and   will   be   dealt   with   severely.     In   a  
1998   article,   R.   Gibson   stated,   “Our   society   is   one   in   which   we   glorify   the   strong   and   ridicule   the   weak,   and   I  
think   that   kids   tend   to   very   much   take   this   on.”    Bullying   is   not   a   developmental   phase   of   growing   up,   but   a  
serious   social   problem   that   may   greatly   affect   the   ability   of   students   to   progress   academically   and   socially.  
Because   bullying   may   have   negative   lifelong   consequences   for   both   victims   and   perpetrators,   it   is   necessary   for  
schools   to   specifically   address   the   issue   of   bullying.    We   will   be   having   an   assembly   in   early   October   with   a  
focus   on   how   students   can   deal   with   bullying   behaviors   in   schools.    We   appreciate   your   support   as   we   work   to  
eradicate   this   problem   at   HHS.   

 



SELECTIVE   SERVICE   REGISTRATION :      The   Selective   Service   System   is   an   independent   agency   within   the  
Executive   Branch   of   the   Federal   Government.    Selective   Service   is   not   part   of   the   Department   of   Defense,   but   operates  
under   a   federal   law,   the   Military   Selective   Service   Act.    The   law   requires   that   all   male   United   States   citizens   and   male  
aliens   residing   in   the   United   States   register   within   a   period   starting   30   days   before,   and   ending   30   days   after,   their   18 th  
birthday.    Failure   to   register,   or   otherwise   comply   with   the   Military   Selective   Service   Act   is,   upon   conviction,   punishable   by  
a   fine   of   up   to   $250,000,   imprisonment   for   up   to   five   years,   or   both.    To   register,   you   may   pick   up   the   registration   from   any  
Post   Office,   complete   and   sign   it,   and   hand   it   to   the   postal   clerk.    Eighteen-year-olds   may   also   register   on-line   at  
www.sss.gov.     If   you   have   questions   about   selective   service   registration,   please   feel   free   to   visit   with   Mr.   Bailey,   Mrs.  
Freburg,   or   Mr.   Drews.  

 
DIRECTORY   INFORMATION:           The   Holdrege   Public   Schools   policy   #5208   states   as   follows:     “The   Holdrege  
Board   of   Education   Policy   reserves   the   right   to   distribute   directory   information.    Directory   information   is   defined   by   the  
Department   of   Health,   Education   and   Welfare   as:    the   student’s   name,   address,   telephone   number,   date   and   place   of   birth,  
major   field   of   study,   participation   in   school   activities,   height,   weight   and   membership   on   athletic   teams,   date   of   attendance,  
and   degree   and   awards   received.    Parents   who   do   not   wish   the   District   to   distribute   such   information   should   make   such  
request   in   writing   to   the   principal   in   charge   of   their   student.    The   request   is   valid   for   the   current   school   year.    A   new   request  
must   be   made   each   school   year.”  
It   is   the   policy   of   the   Holdrege   High   School   to   release   student   directory   information   to   groups   and   organizations   that  
request   such   information   and   are   approved   by   the   principal.    Directory   information   may   include   such   information   as   a  
student’s   name,   address,   telephone   number,   birthday,   honor   rolls   (including   4.0   honor   roll),   honors   and   awards,   and   dates   of  
attendance.    You   may   request   that   we   not   disclose   directory   information   regarding   your   student.    The    No   Child   Left   Behind  
Act    recently   passed   by   Congress   directs   schools   to   share   directory   information   with   military   recruiters.    You   may   also  
request   that   directory   information   not   be   disclosed   to   military   recruiters.    Please   submit   all   such   requests   in   writing   to   the  
school   office,   and   we   will   remove   your   student’s   name   from   all   directory   information   lists.  

 

HHS   Meals   August   2020    -   To   find   the   most   accurate   and   current   menus   each   day   for  
Holdrege   HS,   go   to   our   website   (dusters.org)   and   find   “Lunch   Menu”   option   as   you   hover   over  
“Links”   on   the   right   hand   side   of   the   top   banner,   or   use   the   link   provided   below:  
 

HHS   Breakfast   &   Lunch   Menu   -   August   2020  
https://www.myschoolmenus.com/instance/291/district/311  

 
 

 
 
 

Holdrege   Public   School   does   not   discriminate   on   the   basis   of   race,   color,   national   origin,   gender,   marital   status,   disability,   or   age   in   admission   or  
access   to,   or   treatment   of   employment,   in   its   programs   and   activities.    The   following   person(s)   has/have   been   designated   to   handle   inquiries  

regarding   complaints,   grievance   procedures   or   the   application   of   these   policies   of   nondiscrimination:  
Title:    Mr.   Todd   Hilyard,   Superintendent   of   Schools  

Address:    505   14th   Avenue,   Holdrege,   Nebraska    68949  
The   Phone   #:    308.995.8663  

 
If   parents,   employees   and   students   do   not   feel   that   their   complaints   regarding   Title   IX,   Title   VI,   Section   504   have   met   with   resolution   at   the   local  

level,   they   can   appeal   their   grievances   to   the   regional   Department   of   Education,   Office   for   Civil   Rights.    All   appeals   should   be   directed   to   the  
following   address:   

Office   for   Civil   Rights  
8930   Ward   Parkway,   Suite   2037  

Kansas   City,   MO   64114  
816-268-0550  
FAX:   816-8  

 

https://www.myschoolmenus.com/instance/291/district/311


COVID-19 Virus Response in School Food Service:  
 What Lunchtime Solutions is doing to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 

 
As the beginning of the school year approaches, we know schools and families face difficult decisions 
and obstacles from the impact of COVID-19. As your school food service provider, Lunchtime Solutions is 
taking action to provide a safe work environment for our employees and a safe food service experience 
for our student customers.  These actions include tools and employee training for executing our 
program in your schools safely, including changes in operations and the number of entrée choices we 
serve.

Our commitment to safety has never been more important as we face the challenges of preventing the 
spread of COVID-19.  
 
Changes in the foodservice program: 

You may notice several changes in breakfast and lunch service as your student returns to school in the 
fall. Dependent on your school and local health advisories, there could be several things that look 
different; however, you can still expect healthy and delicious food options that your student will enjoy 
and that meet USDA regulations as part of the National School Lunch Program. 

1. Options:  To begin the school year, menu options will most likely be limited, and your student 
may notice less choices offered daily. Our options, even though limited, will be choices the 
students love, ensuring a high level of satisfaction. 

a. If students visit the cafeteria and come through the line, every option will be individually 
wrapped or served directly to students, making self-serve stations limited to obsolete. 

i. Decreasing choices while still serving options will help keep the line moving 
faster with less congestion and crowding of students. This in turn, will provide a 
safer food service experience for student customers. 

ii.When possible, we have transitioned most options to individually wrapped 
items to further increase safety measures.  

b. If schools opt to have students eat in the classroom, options could be limited due to 
ordering and delivery constraints.   

c. Students will see fewer offerings in fruits and vegetables.  
i. As an additional safety measure, self-serve fruit and veggie bars will be 

eliminated and replaced with staff serving students fruit and vegetable choices. 
To the best of our ability we will offer choices that students like and will eat.  
How these will be served will be dependent on each school building.  

2. Supply shortages: Food and supply shortages are very fluid, and we ask for your patience with 
our staff as menu option changes are inevitable. 

a. Many suppliers are seeing challenges with providing everything we order due to 
manufacturing and supply chain limitations related to COVID-19.  

i. You may have experienced this personally when you go to the grocery store or 
order groceries online.  

b. Due to these potential shortages, some items are no longer available, and some will be 
substituted with similar options.  

c. Our menus may change without notice due to supplier shortages.

Staff Requirements to mitigate risk: 

We understand and empathize with the uncertainty of the situation you, as our customers, are 
experiencing. We want you to be aware of our prevention and response protocols as well as our plan to 



help our employees, student customers, schools and communities prioritize the safety of everyone 
utilizing food service.  Below is a high-level outline of the trainings, guidance, and safety protocols that 
have been put in place for every operation, at every school based off CDC recommendations and 
guidance: 
 

1. Kitchen Area Signage 
a. Signs will be posted in the kitchen and they will serve as ongoing reminders to support 

our trainings on COVID-19 transmission and prevention, including face coverings, 
physical distancing, and hygiene.  

b. Signs will also be posted in the serving areas reminding students to stay 6-feet apart and 
to, ”please only take the food they touch”. 

2. Daily Health Assessments & Temperature Screenings
a. Prior to reporting to their work location, all foodservice employees are required to 

complete a daily health questionnaire provided by Lunchtime Solutions.  This daily 
health screening includes a temperature check and a self-assessment of the symptoms 
associated with COVID-19 as outlined by the CDC.

3. Physical Distancing & Face Coverings
a. To the extent feasible, employees will attempt to maintain at least 6-feet of physical 

distance in all interactions with fellow employees and customers.  
b. All employees are required to wear a face covering when 6-feet of physical distancing 

cannot be maintained and at all times when serving students and district personnel.
4. Vendor & delivery driver protocols

a. All vendors are required to wear face coverings while delivering product or when in a 
school kitchen.

5. Hygiene & Disinfection Protocols
a. Additional cleaning & disinfecting practices are being completed to ensure high touch 

areas are sanitized multiple times per day.

Lunchtime Solutions is partnering with your school to navigate any health emergency and to mitigate 
the risk of the spread of COVID-19. Together we will work to optimize nutrition while ensuring the 
health and safety of the students and communities we serve. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the program or our mitigation protocols, please call your 
Food Service Director Casey Greenlee at c.greenlee@lunchtimesolutions.com or (402)209-4465.

mailto:c.greenlee@lunchtimesolutions.com


“Wrestle Like a Girl” presents webinar through Zoom. 

 

Topic: Nebraska Girls Wrestling 

Time:  Wednesday, August 5, 7:00 PM CST 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/94800969269 

 
• What is Sanction NE? 

• Women’s Wrestling: On the Rise 

• The Value Wrestling 

• How To Get Involved? 

• Questions??? 
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https://wrestlelikeagirl.org/  

https://wrestlelikeagirl.org/sanction-ne  

https://zoom.us/j/94800969269
https://wrestlelikeagirl.org/
https://wrestlelikeagirl.org/sanction-ne























